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OFFICE HOURS 

Monday – Thursday 

starting @ 8:30 a.m. 

Members and Friends of Pickford Presbyterian: 
 

There have been so many things happening around Pickford and in the church 

this summer that I’m not even able to begin to cover them all. From Vacation Bible 

School to Hay Days to the beginning of the Pennington Home to our worship and 

praise of God, we continue to participate in our church and community. There is one 

thing that has been happening that many of you may be unaware of as it involves the 

Presbytery of Mackinac. So while it does not directly affect our congregation, it also 

does in a way affect our congregation because we are part of the presbytery. It also is 

having a direct effect on my life and work since I am currently serving as the 

moderator of the presbytery and will be serving as council chair after the September 

presbytery meeting. It is about this situation that I wish to inform and update you. 
 

On June 28, the Synod of the Covenant held a special assembly by conference 

call and approved an administrative commission with the following charge: “1. To 

inquire into allegations of disorder in the Coordinating Council of the Presbytery of 

Mackinac, and to settle differences therein. 2. To make determination and 

recommendation to the Synod whether to assume full or partial original jurisdiction of 

Presbytery, if after a thorough investigation, it concludes that the Presbytery or its 

Coordinating Council is unable or unwilling to manage wisely its affairs”. Basically, 

this means there is a committee investigating and reviewing the actions and work of 

the presbytery’s coordinating council. If you’d like further details about what this 

entails, I’ve made available in the narthex, on our website, and the presbytery’s 

website, a letter I wrote as moderator and sent to all individuals and entities in the 

Presbytery of Mackinac. 
 

I wanted to make you, as members and friends of Pickford Presbyterian, aware 

of this situation because of the impact it is having and will have on my life and work. 

This is a challenging situation that no one could have foreseen when I accepted the 

nomination to vice-moderator two years ago. It is requiring more of my time and 

energy as I work with the administrative commission, the synod, and the presbytery to 

ensure that our rights as a presbytery are protected and respected and for the process to 

go as smoothly as possible. It is my goal to do my best to balance this work at the 

presbytery level with all of my work and commitments to Pickford Presbyterian. The 

Session is fully aware of the situation, is supportive of my work with the presbytery, 

and as leaders in the church is working with me to ensure that ministry continues in 

our congregation and community.  

   Continued on Page 2… 
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From the Pastor…Continued from Page 1… 
 

It is my hope that you will keep the presbytery, the synod, the administrative commission, and all of us 

serving in leadership in your prayers as we move through this process. Please do not hesitate to contact me if 

you have any questions, concerns, or need more information. One of my goals as a leader in the presbytery 

during this process is for everything to be as open and transparent as possible. And even the midst of 

challenges, may we still remember all of the joyful things that are happening in our church and our community. 

Thanks be to God. 

       Grace and Peace, 

        Pastor Jessica 

 

Things to Note… 
MARK YOU CALENDAR - COMMUNION DATES 

Following are the communion dates for the rest of 2017: 

Sunday, October 1st (World Communion) 

Sunday, November 26th
 

OUT OF THE OFFICE 

 Pastor Jessica will be away for the presbytery meeting and a board retreat Thursday, September 14th 

through Tuesday, September 19th. She will be in the office Wednesday, September 20th through Friday, 

September 22nd. Sue Harrison will be filling the pulpit on Sunday, September 17th. 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

 The Presbyterian Women will resume their regular meetings commencing Thursday, September 7th at 

12:30 p.m.  Dessert will be provided. 

 

DAILY BREAD 

The fall edition of The Daily Bread is now available in the literature rack. 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL BLESSINGS! 
Bring your backpacks to church on Sunday, September 10th!  Everyone 

attending school and carrying a backpack is invited to bring their backpack on 

that Sunday.  During the service we will be asking a blessing on all of the 

backpacks.  So don’t forget—get your backpack ready to go early that weekend 

and bring it with you on Sunday, September 10th. 

     

 

 

ATTENTION COLLEGE STUDENTS:  Your church family loves to stay in touch 

with you during the school year.  Please provide your college address to receive the 

newsletter and other notes of encouragement.  We also would like your e- mail address 

if you have one. Also, if you were awarded a scholarship, don’t forget to submit your 

verification of enrollment to Pastor Jessica.  
 

SUNDAY MORNING ROTATIONS 
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Date Liturgists Greeters Ushers Nursery 

9/3/2017 R.B. Smith Paul & Cheryl Harrison Emory Schwiderson & Family Carol Wallis 

9/10/2017 Alice Halsey Tim & Carol Storey Arlene Portice & Elaine Slater Denice Portice 

9/17/2017 Pat Hunter Emory & Judy Schwiderson 
Jim Quinnell & Don 

Stevenson Cheryl Harrison 

9/24/2017 Dick Morrison Don Stirling & Family Tim Storey Mandy Stec 
 

FINANCIAL UPDATES:  

 
 

 

IN SYMPATHY 

 We offer our sympathy to the family and friends of Dolores Nettleton and 

Vern Romano.  
   

 

 

THANK YOU  

 I would like to thank Pastor Jessica, the congregation, and all the fantastic Bible School students and helpers for 

the wonderful card and gift certificate! It was way more than I deserved! Thank you again! 

                                                         Carol Wallis 

 

     Jim is now a resident at Hearthside Assisted Living. We both want to thank you for taking time out of your busy lives 

to visit, phone, bring food, and for your prayers. I will not name you but you know full well who you are. May the Lord bless 

you as you have blessed us. Jim’s address is: 
Hearthside Assisted Living, 1501 W. 6th Avenue, Sault Ste. Marie, MI 49783 

                                                                             Sincerely,  

            Jim and Valarie Hill 

        The family of Delores Nettleton would like to thank Pastor Jessica and the congregation for their kind words, 

thoughts, and prayers. Your support during this time is very much appreciated and brought our family comfort when we 

needed it the most.  

                       Thank you, 

                                                                            Cheryl Nettleton 

 

 

 

 

 

As of July 31, 2017

Operating Sunday

Fund Investments PI – 

Regular

PI – Roof School Youth Memorial

Cash on hand 49,784.37 12,000.00 8,519.27 18,893.36 367.49 995.43 6,997.86 

Income 12,420.36 0.00 335.00 235.00 82.00 0.00 0.00 

Expenses 10,792.07 0.00 0.00 0.00 (25.00) 0.00 0.00 

Ending Bal 51,412.66 12,000.00 8,854.27 19,128.36 424.49 995.43 6,997.86 

http://filmnoirliveshere.ning.com/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/2.5/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY SINGSPIRATIONS 

 The community singspirations have been scheduled for Sunday, 

September 17th (at the Pickford United Methodist Church), November 

26th (at the Detour Christian Church), and February 25th (at the Hillside 

Baptist church). If anybody would like to be involved by hosting an 

additional community singspiration, please contact Pastor Tim at 647-

6195. If you would like to provide a musical number at one of the currently scheduled events, please contact the 

host church to be put into the line-up. 

 

 

THREE LAKES LAY ACADEMY 

   Three Lakes Lay Academy will once again be offering classes this fall on Thursdays from September 

14-November 16.  For additional information, see the flyer on the bulletin board. Also, they are looking for 

people to provide meals for 3LLA. Any help that you might be able to offer will be greatly appreciated. Contact 

Dave Van Dam for more information (davidvandam68@gmail.com). 

 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

 PASSAGES Bereavement Support Group will be offered on Mondays September 11th to October 16th 

2017, 6:30-8:00 P.M. located at Hospice of the E.U.P. Grief Support Room, 308 W. 12th Ave. Sault Ste. Marie. 

To register or for more information please call the Hospice Office at :259-0222.  

 

 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 

 This fall, Habitat for Humanity will be starting its 24th home for a family in need in Sault Ste. Marie.  

Any family with a low income and the willingness to put in 250 hours of “sweat equity” per adult is welcome to 

apply for the home. The home is a wonderful opportunity since there is a "non-profit mortgage” (which is close 

to 0% interest) and there is no charge for most of the labor involved in building the home. All of this keeps the 

home affordable to families with very low incomes and a desire to improve their living condition and end up 

with a home they own as they grow older. In general, the family needs to fall into the bracket of $20,000 to 

$40,000 annual income for a family of three or four.  If you know of a family that might be interested in 

applying, please have them call Dave Marone, Executive Director at Habitat for Humanity at 906-632-6616.  

Habitat is open Wednesday thru Saturday from 10-4.   
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARIES 

 
9/1 Justin Dickinson 

 Chris Schmitigal 

 Jodi Soeltner 

 Emma Van Blaricum 

9/3 Jared Blumenthal 

9/4 Cindy Bell Fountain 

 Stanley Kennedy 

 Brianna Slater 

9/5 Fred Rye, Sr. 

 Tom Taylor 

9/6 Tom Michalski 

 Madison Thurmes 

 Lily Hudson 

9/7 Kimberly Boucher 

 Gabryelle Fountain  

9/8 Emilianna Madar 

 David Halsey 

9/9 Carl Morrison 

9/11 David Slater 

 Sharon Beacom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9/12 Sarah Halsey 

 Stacey Storey 

9/13 Ella Rye 

 Bob Rye 

9/14    Ricky Fountain 

 Kaye Lucius 

 Kailea Rye 

9/15 Adrianne Zabetha 

9/16 Jeanne Bennin 

 Connor Masters 

9/18 Wendy Halsey 

9/19 Lisa Hurlburt 

 Cindy Smith 

9/20 Don Slater 

9/21 Kaitlin Tasma 

9/23 Mike Burnaby 

 Daniel Clancy 

 9/24 Jessica Steele-Osborn 

 Joshua Wigley 

 Brett Zimmerman 

9/25 Rhoda Beacom 

9/26 Shirley Crawford 

9/27 Angie Spencer 

9/28 Declan Bremer  

 Clara Hillock 

 Sally Rye 

9/29 Aaron Lucius 

 Travis Michalski 

 Linda Schmitigal-Snyder 

 Cathy Smith 

 Sydney Smith 

9/30 Jenny Gough 

 Luke Hamilton 

 Adam Pancheri 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9/1 Paul & Sandy Boucher 

9/9 Jim & Kaye Lucius 

9/10 Randy & Joanne Waybrant 

9/12 Jim & Lori Doyle 

 Cal & Roberta Hall 

 

 

9/14     Chris & Micki Schmitigal 

9/19 Andy & Michelle Raden 

9/23 Mike & Sandie Quinnell 

9/24 Matt & Stacy Storey 

9/25 Don & Patty Stevenson 

9/27 Ray & Delores Dodds 

 

 

 

If we have missed your birthday or anniversary, please let Jessica Bjunes know. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Services:  Sundays at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Adult Sunday School:  Sundays at 11:00 a.m. 

Pickford Presbyterian Church 

PO Box 266 

Pickford, MI  49774 

 

906-647-2595 

ppc@centurytel.net 

 

It is not because things are difficult that 
we do not dare; it is because we do not 

dare that they are difficult. 
 

- Seneca 


